
Dear  Travel Agent , 
  
Kindly be informed that all visa issued pre-covid to India stand suspended till further Notice. 
  
Only Indian Nationals, and foreign nationals with OCI are permitted to travel into India 
presently. 
  
Further, any foreign passport holder wishing to travel to India, may approach Indian 
High Commission and 
get an Emergency Visa stamped on the passport. 
  
Passenger will be refused check-in at LHR / BHX  airport due to improper documentation. 
This will result in No show remark on their pnr . 
  
Please ensure all passengers guided according to the latest circulars updated on the Indian 
High Commission website. 
  
  
Thanks and Rgds, 
  
Air India 
UK 
  
  
 
  
 


